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PRINCIPAL'S REPORT Calendar

On Thursday night there was the sight of people gathering, the sounds of . .

children pla{/ing% and the smell ofgthe SaF?JsaZe fizzling. %t was great to Frlday 8th Aprll
welcome our new families to our first social event at the school, as well as to
see people catching up with each other on the array of picnic blankets that
were on display. Thank you to everyone involved - a special mention to Claire

Last day of Term 1

Williams, Kristy Lewis, and Toko Osadczuk for their organisation of this event. Tuesday 26th Aprll
Unfortunately, we had to cancel the Trash 2 Treasure market on Sunday but First Day Term 2

we will be holding this event later in the year. Once again thank you to all

those involved in the organisation of this event. Fnday 6th May
Farewell Mothers Day Stall

This week, we say a fond farewell to Chantelle Hooper, who will be going on

family leave. Chantelle has been running the Tutor Learning Initiative across Tuesday 17th May
this term and her calm, patient manner and friendly smile will be missed.

EDECCross Country
We wish Chantelle and her husband Tom all the very best at this most
exciting of times!

Tuesday 24th May

Last Day of Term School Council Meeting

It has been wonderful having our students back onsite this term. Term One
has been a slightly longer term than previous years and we break for the term

vacation on Friday 8th April at 2.30 pm. WEdneSday 25th May

Please ensure you have this date and time on your calendar or in your mobile Parents/Grandparents Day

devise so that your child is collected on time.

Monday 30th May
Scott Burton

Principal Healthy Harold Week

Before/After School Care:
0434 422 455

2 Morley St, Selby e: selbyps@education.vic.gov.au
(03) 97542675 www.selbyps.vic.gov.au 1300 105 343
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“ r? This Friday we will be holding our
end of term assembly outside on
the basketball court at 2.00pm.

We will be drawing the easter

W raffle.
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CNININ\/ If you still want to buy raffle
m tickets please do it by Thursday
O Ty 3.30pm.
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This week Prep B went for a walk through the Selby
community as a part of our "All About Me" unit. We visited
the fire station, community house, family clinic, kinder
and enjoyed seeing lots of animals on our walk.
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A VISIT FROM CHARILIE

THE 1927 CHEVROLET

On Tuesday 29th of March, Mrs Schwind drove her vintage car, Charlie the 1927 Chevrolet to Selby
Primary School. She took the top down and let each 1/2 class see if they could all fit in it. It was a little
bit like an old joke - how many Year 1/2s can you fitin a vintage car? 22 apparently! Then the students

used Charlie's visit as inspiration for their writing. This is what 1/2A wrote...

Today our class looked at an old car. Its name is Charlie.
It is 95 years old. It is a greenish-blue. Sometimes it
leaks.

Mia W

Today my class saw Mrs. Schwind’s old car. It's name is
Charlie. It is green. Itis 95. It does not have a boot. It
does not have seat belts. It was made in 1927.

Emma

| saw the car. The colours were yellow and green and
black and red. It was 95 years old. 1/2A and 1/2S sat in
the car. It was fun.

The End.

Lucy

This morning we went to see the Chevrolet. It can only
g0 70km. Itis 95 years old. The year is 1927.
Cody

Today my class got to see Mrs Schwind's car. It was
green and black. It had a little engine.
Jeffrey

It was green. It was brown. It is made out of wood.
Carter

We saw a old car. Its colour is white and green. It was
cool.
Amon

Today my class saw an old fashioned-car. The car was
blueish green coloured. The car is 95 years old. Its
name is Charlie.

Tilly
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A VINIT FROM CHARLIE

THE 1927 CHEVROLET

Today my class got to see Mrs. Schwind's very old car. It was 95 years old. The
type of car is a Chevrolet. The colour was green, silver and brown. It can go 70km
an hour. It was made in 1927. She is only allowed to ride the car 90 times a year.
Willow

The Old Car

Today | went with my class to see Mrs. Schwind's old car. She let us go inside of
the car and take a picture. It is 95 years old. This was made in 1927.

Eva

The car's name is Charlie. The car's colour is green, brown and black. The car is
very old. Mrs. Schwind showed the engine to us.
Anoj

In the morning today my class went to see Mrs. Schwind's new car. It doesn't have
seat belts. Itis green, black and gold and it has a roof that opens. It has wood
wheels.

Mia A

| saw Mrs Schwind's old car. Mrs Schwind's car is very old and green. It was made
of wood and you could not move the seats. It was 95 years old. It can drive 70km
per hours. It is called Charlie. It was made in 1927. It is a Chevrolet.

Oliver D

Today my class saw Mrs Schwind's old car. Its name is Charlie. Its colour is green
and brown. It didn't have seatbelts and no kids are allowed in the car because
when she drives it has no seat belts.

Grace

The car is yellow and green and it is 95 years old.
Isla

Today we went with the other grade to see Mrs. Schwind's car outside. It was a
Chevy. IT was green. It was 95 years old and made out of wood and awesome.
She took the roof off. The windows were plastic. The seat couldn’'t move.
William

Today my class got to see Mrs. Schwind's very old car. It was green.
Kane

Today we saw an old car. It was green. IT was 95 years old. | liked it. It was fun!
Archer

Mrs Schwind's car is called Charlie. It was made in 1927. It was green and black
and yellow. It can go 70km an hour.
Anakai

Meanwhile, Blaze was inspired by
something else that had
happened that day...

One early morning at 5am my
Goowah was ringing me and my
Mum. She said Priscilla had a
baby! Next we rushed and got
dressed and then we got in the
car. When we got to Goowah's
house, we spent time with the
baby donkey. Its name is Scout.
Blaze
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The year 3/4's are working hard
to complete their end of term
poster project - All About Me.

This project combines
everything that the students
have learnt throughout inquiry.




YEAR 9 LEADERSHIPY

Leadership is an opportunity for year 6s to have a chance to learn about leadership through
teaching and running sessions for the 1/2s and 3/4s. Some people are Teaching Captains, others
are House Captains and finally we have School Captains.

The Teaching Captains teach 1/2s all sorts of different subjects. Their subject areas are are cooking,
wellbeing, ICT, science and environment, visual arts and performing arts.

There are four House Captains for each house - Morley, Maskell, Temple and Tye. They teach
different sport skills and games to the 3/4s through the SEPEP program.

Then there are the School Captains. The School Captains organize and run assemblies,
run the Student Voice Team meetings and fill in for other captains when in need to help
with teaching. This year the School Captains are also taking on a teaching role by
running sessions on physical wellbeing for the 12s.

Take a look below for a glimpse at some of this terms’ Leadership sessions!

Written by Miss Hogg and School Captains, Paige, Lucy and Poppy.
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YEAR 9 LEADERSHIP!
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Japanese News

We finally received the trophies, medals and certificates for our prize
winners of the 2021 Japanese Speech Competition. We would like to say
again well done for their great effort and excellent results.

Elizabeth P & Emily H (The 1st Prize in Pairs)

Kayleigh G (The 3rd Prize in Individual)
Raku S (Participation in Individual)

Congratulations!
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EDEC ATHLETICS

It was about a 20 minute bus ride to Cockatoo where the athletics were being held. We got everyone
settled and we got straight into the 1500m race which | was in! Everyone did a great job and we were
cheered as we ran past all of the Selby students. All of the students competed really well and Selby
ended up winning the Rotary Shield - WooHoo!

SamT-Year 6

EDEC Athletics was super fun! It was awesome seeing people run at 10 000 000 Km/H which is
insane! My favourite part was at the end of the day when Isaac ran in the Championship race with the
fastest runners from each school and he came third! It was so exhilarating, | loved it.

Kyuss R - Year 6

On 23rd March some of the senior students went to EDEC Athletics. The events were 800m, Hurdles,
100m, 200m, 1500m, shot put, discus, long jump, triple jump, high jump and circular relay. The
schools we competed against was Emerald, Menzies Creek, Gembrook, Macclesfield and Cockatoo.
Emerald won the overall shield and Selby won the Rotary shield. We had so much fun.

Amaya M - Year 5

On Wednesday 23rd March 40 lucky students got to go to EDEC Athletics to compete in running,
jumping and throwing events at the track in Cockatoo. All of the Selby students worked very hard and
earnt many ribbons. At the end of the day they presented two shields one for the most points which
went to Emerald and Selby won the rotary shield.

Michaela H - Year 5
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Good Book Awards

lan O - Prep B - Personal Best
lan, it was fantastic to see you showing your personal best on your school work
when completing a detailed map of everywhere we went on on our community
walk. You took your time with your work and made sure to include all the important
landmarks in Selby we visited. You should be so proud of your work. Well done lan!

Emma M - 1/2A - Personal Best B
You have demonstrated some fabulous ideas in your writing. Your excellent spelling
and sentence construction makes for an interesting read! Fabulous effort Emma!

Evelyn Block - 1/2S - Confidence
What a confident writer you are Evelyn! | loved reading your story based on Charlie
the vintage car, particularly the way you experimented with direct speech, spelling
tricky words, and expanding your ideas to make an interesting story about Charlie
and the Tooth Fairy!

Morganna M - 3/4] - Confidence
Morganna, | have thoroughly enjoyed listening to your contributions in class
recently and the confidence you are displaying by raising your hand in group
discussions. Keep up the brilliant work!

Henry D - 3/4M - Confidence
Henry what a fantastic term you have completed. Your confidence has shone in the =
classroom when engaging in discussions and completing classroom work. This week
| have admired seeing you confidently complete your Blackbeard's Bounty location
investigation task. Keep up the excellent work!

Oscar M - 5/6M - Personal Best
Oscar, | was so impressed with your six sentence narrative. You have shown your
ability to refine your ideas and select a topic which supported you to create an
exciting piece for your reader. Well done!

Keira M - 5/6H - Personal Best
Keira, what a pleasure it has been to have you in 5/6H! You are focused, caring and
always ready to lend a helping hand! It was hard to decide on which value to award
you for but | settled on PB because that's what you always put into your work - your
personal best. It has been especially gratifying to see how much your effortsin =~ | >
writing and maths have been paying off. Keep this terrific attitude going and you will | 4’ §
N3

go farll g .‘

Scarlet M - Performing Arts - Personal Best ' '
Scarlet you consistently work hard in Performing Arts. You have been focused, » ]
reliable, and enthusiastic at every choir and State School Spectacular rehearsal. | ' '
loved hearing your beautiful voice at Welcome to Selby!
An amazing effort! Well done Scarlet. o -
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Kids working for Kids

Seraphina and Christi, came up with the idea more than two months ago to run a
traditional Lemonade Stand to raise money for The Good Friday Appeal.

Their beloved Yia Yia Jane told a tale of how she, as a little girl, ran a lemonade stand back
in Greece with her siblings. So the plan began...

Using YiaYia Jane’s delicious real lemonade recipe the Lemonade stand was born for the
Good Friday Appeal, come rain, wind or sun.

These wonderful young citizens ladies have worked hard for the kids!

The local community has come out around the Hills, Rowville, the local mayor, school
communities and friends, neighbors, local politicians, charities, artists.... it's been amazing!
The kids have arranged it all. (There were MANY meetings prior to the first stand. )

The lemons have been generously donated by Coles at Stud Park, and Henry’s Mercato at
Stud Park.

This week is the sixth week.

These kind hearted, chatty girls are making a great difference. (Supported behind the
stand by both Mums and Dad and the legendary Yia Yia Jane).

The girls are looking forward to going into the counting room on Good Friday to hand over
the money live on TV (the goal is $3000. Already have over $2000!)

The community is in great hands with young people like this. Well done, Seraphina and
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SELBY PRIMARY SCHOOL
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PREP
ENROLMENTS
NOW OPEN >
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PLEASE CONTACT US FOR
A SCHOOL TOUR
9754 2675

selby.pseeducation.vic.gov.au

https://selbyps.vic.edu.au/
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Have you thought about your finance?

Call Edward now for a no obligation appointment

4 PHARMACY

For ol your heofthcare needs

Edward McInerney

pO3 9017 8183|103 9017 8190

‘ ‘ HOMEFREE
. MORTGAGES 0400522 464
—_ edward@homefreemortgages.com.au

www homefreemortgagescom.au
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UPWEY-SELBY DOJO

SELBY PRIMARY SCHOOL- 2 MORLEY STREET, SELBY VIC 3159

& GOLDEN COBRA MARTIAL ARTS

8. Your local, not-for-profit club for fitness,
;m,:?, self defence and traditional martial arts.

6.30pm - 8.00pm (Seniors & Juniors)

Try Karate
for FREE!

Call today and ask
about our free trial
class for students

| : aged 4 and older.
MIXKED MARTIAL ARTS KARATE (NON-CONTACT)
Contact: Sempai Jaicob Barrot: Selbylfp@gmail. com or Dai Sempai Holly Schwind; 0412 055 258 12938?“%“;2‘.,38’ 92
Upper Ferntree Gully

Got Questions? Visit goldencobra.org.au

The Department of Education does not endorse the products or services of any private

advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the Department of Education for accuracy of
information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.




Selby All Saints Church

Let this Easter be invites you to its

more than tradition.

COMMUNITY

You may have heard the
Easter story a thousand times,
or you may be hearing it for
the very first time.

We warmly welcome your
family to join us on the day
that changes absolutely
everything.

EGG H

17th April Easter Sunday 10am

Easter Baskets Provided.
2 Lacy St, Selby

Be surprised by joy @ our
9am Easter Service

Have you ever considered becoming a
volunteer firefighter?

Selby CFA are currently looking for residents
from our local area to join as recruits. With a new
station and dedicated members, recruits will be
trained and mentored in all aspects of
CFA operations and support roles.

The brigade will have a stall at the upcoming

school fair, so come and chat with our volunteers
if you are interested and have any questions. Alternatively, contact lan on
0417 463 390, or attend a training session. We train at the station on
Wednesday, starting at 8pm and Sunday, starting at 10am.

The Department of Education does not endorse the products or services of any private
advertiser. No responsibility is accepted by the Department of Education for accuracy of
information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.
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Emotional Impacts

and Recovery after
Last Year’s Storms:

Supporting children
and young people

A guided conversation and information session for
parents/carers with Clinical Psychologist, David Younger

Saturday
30 April, 2-4pm

Sassafras Mechanics Hall
394A Mount Dandenong Tourist Road,
Sassafras

This event is for parents/carers/

grandparents who reside in the Yarra Ranges.

This event is not appropriate
for children (babes-in-arms welcome)

For more information, please contact:
Jess, Community Recovery Officer,
j.adams@yarraranges.vic.gov.au,
0419569 490

== Yarra
Ranges
Council

A

Anglicare
Victoria

 Free
EVENT

Bookings essential:
eventbrite.com.au/e/310895706427

Hosted by:

Yarra Ranges Council, Anglicare and
Mums of the Hills

Afternoon tea provided

State Government COVID-19
regulations will be followed. Eligible
proof of being fully vaccinated against
COVID-19 or avaccine exemption will
be required on entry.
(coronavirus.vic.gov.au/how-we-live-
vaccination-status).

Please do not attend if you are
experiencing any COVID-19 like
symptoms (coronavirus.vic.gov.au/
symptoms-and-risks).

Please arrive early to secure parking

o DRSS

Yarra Ranges Council acknowledges the support of the Victorian Government.




